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Senate Committee on labor: 

 

The Oregon State fairgrounds and complex should not have any extra consideration 

due the results of Gov. Brown's unilateral mandates during the covid-19 fiasco.  All 

citizens and private businesses were required to adapt and make plans to deal with 

the mandates.  It was very difficult--people lost their livelihoods and businesses.  

They are gone, many never to return.  The Fair complex should initiate plans and 

ideas to work through the needs it has.   

Additionally, if the Fair complex requires broadband internet/intranet service, they 

only need to make budget and provision to cover the need. 

 

thank you, 

Mark Pease, citizen of Oregon 


